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Dear Pastor and Praying Partners,

We are thrilled to share with you another month of what the Lord has been doing in and through our
family here in Perul It is a privilege to see God work first hand seeing people come to know the Lord and
see them grow in their walk with Him. Thank you for giving and praying to make it possible for us to
serve the Lord here in Peru!

Here's a review of what we've been up to and how God has been blessing here:

This month we started a “connection” through Omega Baptist Church.
This is one of several, and it serves several purposes. We use it as a way to
connect with folks that live on the other side of town from the church that
attend for services, to give them a way to connect during the week. It also
serves as a way to do outreach in these communities: for them to bring their
friends and family members, as well as an outpost to canvas the area and
invite unbelievers. Almost every week we have had first time guests and
have been able to share with them the gospel and show them what it looks
like to live in community. We are meeting in a physical therapy clinic of one
of the church members. Please ﬁray God would use this to reach this
community and strengthen the church!

Rainy season is coming to an end and we are making progress at Amor
Baptist Church! This boulder has been staring at me for months, every
week wondering how in the world we would remove it. We tried axes and
hammers, heavy machinery, but finally found someone who could break
it up with dynamite! Once we have this broken up and hauled off we’ll be
on to working with an engineer to put up the building! Thank you so
much to those who have generously given to make this project happen
and to give a home to Amor Baptist Church!

The girls started their second year of school here in March. Eden is now
5 years old and Hosanna turned 4 this month. They are speaking Spanish
with ease at this point and making friends everywhere they go. | am so
grateful to have a Christian school here for them to learn and be loved by
other believers. It is a blessing to be able to raise them here on the
mission field, there are so many opportunities for us to involve them in
the ministries we are in and we can't wait to see how God continues
working in their hearts.

- Bible studies started in several parts of town - Michael, the 14 year old son of a lady
- Progress made on Amor’s contruction project who was recently saved, that he would
accept Christ.
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